
 

 

   
 

   
 

 
          

 
 

   
 

 
 

  
   

    
 

    
 

   
   

 
   

 
  

 

 
 

 
  

   
  

   
 

    
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

December 1, 2023 

TO: Dr. Colleen Shogan 
Archivist of the United States 

FROM: Dr. Brett M. Baker 
Inspector General 

SUBJECT: Management Letter: Control Deficiency Identified During the Audit of 
National Archives and Records Administration’s Financial Statements for 
Fiscal Year 2023 

The Office of Inspector General (OIG) contracted with CliftonLarsonAllen, LLP (CLA) to 
conduct an independent audit the financial statements of the National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA) as of and for the fiscal years ended September 30, 2023 and 2022. CLA 
issued an unmodified opinion on the financial statements of NARA as of and for the fiscal years 
ended September 30, 2023 and 2022 (OIG Audit Report No. 24-AUD-02). 

During the audit, CLA identified one internal control deficiency that did not rise to the level of a 
material weakness or significant deficiency but represents an opportunity to strengthen internal 
control and operating efficiency.  The control deficiency, summarized in Appendix A, has been 
discussed with the appropriate members of your management team. We consider the 
recommendation open.  Please submit an action plan for the recommendation within 30 days. 
Once your office has fully implemented the recommendation, please submit evidence of 
completion, or agreed upon corrective action so that the recommendation may be closed. The 
report should be read in conjunction with NARA’s financial statements and notes to fully 
understand the context of the information contained therein.  

The Management Letter is intended solely for the information and use of NARA management, 
those charged with governance, and the Office of Inspector General and is not intended to be, 
and should not be, used by anyone other than these specified parties. As with all OIG products, 
we determine what information is publicly posted on our website from the attached report. 
Consistent with our responsibility under the Inspector General Act, as amended, we will provide 
copies of our report to congressional committees with oversight responsibility over NARA.  

We appreciate the cooperation and assistance NARA extended to CLA and my staff during the 
audit. Please contact me with any questions. 
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cc: Debra Steidel Wall, Deputy Archivist of the United States 
Tasha Ford, Executive Secretariat 
Gary M. Stern, General Counsel 
Micah Cheatham, Chief of Management and Administration 
William Bosanko, Chief Operating Officer 
Meghan Guthorn, Deputy Chief Operating Officer 
Colleen Murphy, Chief Financial Officer and Senior Accountable Official 
Kimm Richards, Accountability 
Carol Seubert, Senior Financial Auditor 
United States Senate Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee 
United States House of Representatives Committee on Oversight and Reform 










